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Return Service Requested 

Don’t wait until the last minute to share your news!  If there are any announcements that you 

would like to see in the October bulletin, be sure to let the office know by the deadline, September 

15th.  This allows for  enough time for  approval, editing, pr inting, and mailing out the bulletin 

to be received by the 1st of the month. 

You can send an email (SaintsConstantine-HelenHon@mail.goarch.org), call the office (521-

7220), or drop by with a hard copy of your requested announcement. 

Future Announcements 

If you no longer wish to 

be on our mailing list, just 

let the office know by 

phone, fax, mail, or email 

GOING ELECTRONIC 
In an effort to keep everyone better informed, our Office is now offering the monthly bulletin 

“Shorelines” electronically. The format and contents will be the same, and subscribers can choose to 

read online, download and save, or print a hard copy. Further, we hope to use this service in the 

future to make notification of upcoming events at Ss Constantine & Helen and to share important 

news items. 

To begin receiving your bulletin electronically, simply send an e-mail to Lisa in the Church Office, 

at: saintsconstantine-helenhon@mail.goarch.org, with “Bulletin Electronic Subscription” in the 

subject line. 
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“To every thing there is a season, and a time to 

every purpose under the heaven:”  

~Ecclesiastes 3:1 

My Dear Spiritual Ohana, 

By the time you receive this publication of the 

Shorelines, our 2014 Greek Festival will have 

already made history in our community.  As we 

have concluded this massive undertaking by our 

community, I would like to take the time to thank 

all of our dedicated volunteers, including our 

General Chairperson Austin Vali, all chairpersons, 

our parish members, and the many volunteers from 

the community at large.  Thank you for all the hard 
work you have done!  It is truly miraculous how our 

small community is able to take on such a large-

scale event! 

Now I have come “full circle” with you, my 

spiritual family!  By this, I mean that I have served 

as your priest for a full year!  Where has all the time 

gone?!  I look forward to embarking upon a new 

chapter in the life of our Cathedral as we reign in 
the New Ecclesiastical Year, which begins 

September 1st. 

Over the course of the past year, I have “gotten 

my feet wet” in regards the ministry within our 

parish community.  Every community is unique just 

as every person living in the world can never be 

duplicated.  For every community has its own 

characteristics and personality.  Saints Constantine 

and Helen Cathedral is no exception! 

Among characteristics unique to Hawaii, I see, 

witness and experience the “Aloha Spirit” which is 

beautiful.  This Aloha Spirit is “the joyful sharing 

of life energy in the present.” We give our visitors 

and bid member who are leaving the islands special 

leis to show and share our love and hospitality.  We 

also have such an array of cultures that come 

together to experience the Orthodox Faith. 

In celebrating our uniqueness as a parish on the 

Hawaiian Islands, I kindly ask for some of your 

time to provide me with feedback and suggestions 

on programs and ministries that can be 

implemented here at the Cathedral.  For example, 
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on the mainland, “Oxi Day” and Greek Independence Day were 

very important observances in many of the parishes there and 

not so here.  What about us?  What can we do to celebrate our 

unique and beautiful culture here?  Perhaps, there were 
successful programs in the past that worked beautifully.  Please 

share these seasoned and also fresh new ideas with me! 

As we start the New Ecclesiastical Year this September,  I 

wish all the ministries in our parish the best of success, with, of 

course first and foremost, our Lord’s Most-Abundant Blessings!  

Among the various ministries in our Cathedral, our Sunday 

School welcomes all of our new teachers and thanks our 
ongoing teachers.  Special thanks and gratitude go to Alice 

Malick for being our dedicated Sunday School Director for 17 

years, on and off!  Alice has stepped down from the directorship 

position and will continue to be involved as one of our teachers.  

She will dedicate more of her time to other ministries, including 

Philoptochos. 

As we get off to a new start, I invite the young men in our 

parish, 7 years and up, to consider becoming Altar Boys, to help 
serve and, at the same time, to experience the mystical and 

divine services of the Church in the “Holy of Holies,” which is 

the Altar.  This will give them the opportunity to participate and 

make the services more meaningful in their lives.  One small tip 

and observation:  when we are able to fully participate in the 

services, we forget about time and the length of the services!  

I have a few wishes I would like to share with all of you as 
well.    One, is that our young people “bond” and form life-long 

friendships with one another, being connected to their Orthodox 

Christian Faith.  There are various ways we can help make this 

happen.  I have observed over the years specific experiences, 

that stood the test of time, which fostered bonding: especially 

through dance groups, youth choir, camp, involvement in 

outreach, meaningful outings together, and also activities and 

movies at a family home.  We can also make the family home a 

“mini church” through family prayer time, and dialogue and 

discussion about matters of the faith especially during mealtime.  

One other wish is for our parish to be united.  Where there is 
division, we each must be the initiator for the healing.  In other 

words, we each must be the “bigger person” to forgive and reach 

out to those whom we may have hurt or offended, or visa versa.  

There is a saying:  “United we fly, divided we fall.”  

Wishing All a Blessed Year! 

In Christ, 

+Fr. Alexander   

 

(Continued from page 1) Rev. Father Alexander Leong 
Church Staff 

Lisa Yuet Y. Fong ~ Office Secretary 

Marina Saikevych ~ Bookkeeper 
 

2014 Parish Council 
Carlos Moreno ~ President 

Jim McCoy ~ Vice President 

Maria Naval ~ Secretary 

Julie Ličina ~ Treasurer 

Christina Dimitrion, Eres Eddy, Anita 
Higashi, Shota Mcheidze, & Lucian 

Saikevych 
 

Sunday School Director 
Presbytera Nicole Leong 

 

Sunday School Teachers 

Alice Malick, Alma Chu, Mindy 
Scordilis, Alina Saras.  Jamie Nunn, 
Shota Mcheidze, Dimitri Nicholas 

 

Philoptochos Board 
Harriet Medes ~ President 

Elaine Moreno ~ Vice President 

Fran Hallonquist ~ Treasurer 

Anita Akel ~ Recording Secretary 

Suzanne Akiona ~ Corr. Secretary 

 ~ Advisor 

Suzanne Akiona, Christina Dimitrion 
 

Choir~Chanters 
Music Director ~ Orest Saikevych 

Protopsaltis ~ Gregory Malick 

Parish Ministries 
Aloha Youth Choir—Stelio Scordilis 

Bookstore ~ Eres & John Eddy 

Greek Dance Groups  ~ Dianna Graves 

Greek School ~ John Giannakopoulos 

Web Master ~ Julie Ličina  
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DANCE GROUP NEWS 

C O F F E E   H O U R  

1.  Thank you to our August  Sunday Coffee Hour sponsors!  

  Regina Mass   Peter Hwu   Susan Pearlman  

2. Each individual/family is requested to sponsor a coffee hour one Sunday per year.  

Please sign up on the 2014 Coffee Hour calendar that is posted outside of the Social 

Hall.   

3.  You may sign up directly on the calendar or contact Suzanne Akiona or Frances 

Rizzo.  

4.  Instructions for sponsoring a coffee hour are posted in the social hall.   

5.  The Ladies Philoptochos would appreciate any donations of coffee, powdered 

juice, powdered coffee creamer, coffee cups, paper plates, and napkins to defray 

some of the coffee hour expenses.   

6. If you are hesitant to prepare and serve a coffee hour yourself, consider making a 

monetary donation.    

7.  Friendly Reminder:  Please do not bring non -Lenten food including cake & ice 

cream during fasting periods.    

 

The Pampered Chef is coming our way in November 2014.  Save your buying for 

the holidays till then, watch for upcoming details. 

 

We'd like to say Mahalo to the parishioners who have given us recyclables, HI-5 

aluminum cans, plastic, and glass bottles.  We will continue this fundraiser, so 

please donate to the dance group.  We will transfer the recyclables from your trunk 

to our trunk, please see Barry Graves. 

 

We just finished our primary election fundraiser and need more people for our 

general election fundraiser.  Please see Dianna Graves for details. 

 

Fantastic Greek Festival this year!  Thank you Austin Vali, his committee, and all 

of our parishioners. 

 

The Dance Group FDF meeting and Dance Practice will take place on Sunday, 

September 7 after Sunday School in the Library for dancers and parents.  I will 

announce the exact time at Coffee Hour. 

 

Thank You & Mahalo,   

Dianna Graves, Dance Ministry Director     
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PARISH  COUNCIL  TEAMS  

SUNDAY, SEPT 7 JIM MCCOY 

SUNDAY, SEPT 14 JULIE LICINA 

SUNDAY, SEPT 21 LUCIAN SAIKEVYCH 

SUNDAY, SEPT 28 MARIA NAVAL 

 

tÁėìěé hėäÁĂìļÁġìĈĂě ÁĂÕ ¢éÙìė bÙıě 

{ŎƘŜŘǳƭƛƴƎ ŀƴ 9ǾŜƴǘΚ 
BEFORE scheduling meetings, parties, or any 

other event at church -social hall, kitchen, or 

office rooms, PLEASE be sure to clear your 

event with the Church Office at least 2 weeks in 

advance.  Doing so will ensure that our church 

facilities are available for all to use, as well as 

prevent confusion and double-bookings. 

Please be aware also that there are rental 

forms to be completed by anyone wishing to 

use our facilities - organization, member or 

non-member. 

Greek Language Class 
The adult Greek Class will be held in the 

conference room (adults and older children) for 

45 minutes and in one of the classrooms 

(younger children) on Sundays after Sunday 

School.  For questions or if you would like to 

attend, be sure to contact Stelio Scordilis. 

Ladies Philoptochos Society News  

Monthly Benefit Garage Sale 

1st Sat of each month 

$20 to reserve your space 

Bring your own table 

Keep your own profits 

 

Our Philoptochos is now selling imported 

Greek products on Sundays as a Fundraiser. 

hǇŜƴ  

Come check out the latest arrivals. 

We have some great new books, gift item, 

and articles for personal devotions. 

See Eres after services on Sundays or 

weekdays by appointment. 

{ŀƛƴǘǎ /ƻƴǎǘŀƴǝƴŜ ϧ IŜƭŜƴ  

.ƻƻƪ {ǘƻǊŜ ƛǎ 

 

 

Baby Sitter/Teaching Russian to Children 
 

One of our parishioners is offering her  
services to baby sit and or teach Russian to 
children.  If you are interested in either of 
these, please contact Alina Morrow at: 
(808) 232 9438.  

+ÏÎÔÁËÉÏÎ 

     ! Ȱ+ÏÎÔÁËÉÏÎȱ ÉÓ Á ÂÒÉÅÆ ÐÏÅÔÉÃ ÓÅÒÍÏÎ ÏÒ 
ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ ÁÂÏÕÔ Á ÓÐÅÃÉПÉÃ &ÅÓÔÁÌ 0ÅÒÉÏÄȟ &ÅÁÓÔ 
$ÁÙ ÏÒ 3ÁÉÎÔɉÓɊȢ  -ÁÎÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ +ÏÎÔÁËÉÁ ×ÅÒÅ 
×ÒÉÔÔÅÎ ÂÙ 3ÔȢ 2ÏÍÁÎÏÓ ÔÈÅ -ÅÌÏÄÉÓÔ ɉτωπ-
υυφɊȢ  (ÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÁÎ ÅØÁÍÐÌÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ .ÁÔÉÖÉÔÙ ÏÆ 
ÔÈÅ 4ÈÅÏÔÏËÏÓ ɉ3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ψɊȡ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

)Î ÙÏÕÒ ÈÏÌÙ ÂÉÒÔÈȟ )ÍÍÁÃÕÌÁÔÅ /ÎÅȟ *ÏÁÃÈÉÍ 
ÁÎÄ !ÎÎÁ ×ÅÒÅ ÒÉÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÈÁÍÅ ÏÆ 
ÃÈÉÌÄÌÅÓÓÎÅÓÓȠ !ÄÁÍ ÁÎÄ %ÖÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
ÃÏÒÒÕÐÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÄÅÁÔÈȢ  !ÎÄ ÓÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÐÅÏÐÌÅȟ 
ÆÒÅÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÇÕÉÌÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÓÉÎÓȟ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ 
ÃÒÙÉÎÇȡ  Ȱ4ÈÅ ÂÁÒÒÅÎ ÏÎÅ ÇÉÖÅÓ ÂÉÒÔÈ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 
4ÈÅÏÔÏËÏÓȟ ×ÈÏ ÎÏÕÒÉÓÈÅÓ ÏÕÒ ÌÉÆÅȢȱ 
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[ìġĥėäìÏÁû [ìãÙ Ĉã hĥė tÁėìěé 

WEEKDAY SERVICES FOR THE MONTHS OF SEPTEMBER  

NATIVITY OF THE THEOTOKOS Mon. Sep 8 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 AM 

GREAT VESPERS Sat. Sep 13 Great Vespers 6:30 PM 

MAUI SERVICES Sat. Sep 27 Orthros/Liturgy 9:00/10:00 AM 

 

 

 

Orthodox Book Club 

  We will be having 2 more upcoming 

meetings to share, discuss and enjoy fel-

lowship on Our Thoughts Determine Our 

Lives:  the Life and Teachings of Elder 

Thaddeus of Vitovnica.  Projected dates 

are Thursday, September 11th, and Thurs-

day, September 25th, 6:30 to 8 p.m. 

Byzantine Chant 

  Beginning in October, when Fr. Alex 

does not have a Feast Day scheduled in 

the morning, if he is not celebrating ser-

vices in Maui, nor having a Wedding or 

Baptism we will have class from 4 to 5 

p.m. on Saturdays.  Please see weekly 

bulletins for announcements.   

Upcoming Opportunities for Worship & Learning 

Bible Study/Fellowship 

 Our Bible Study/Fellowship will begin 

again soon!  We discuss the upcoming 

Epistle and or Gospel for the coming Sun-

day.  The time for this is on Saturdays 

from 5 to 6 p.m.  Please see upcoming 

weekly bulletins or listen to Fr. Alex’s 

announcements at the end of Sunday Ser-

vices to confirm.     

Adult Religious Education 

  On Sundays throughout the month, 

whenever possible, we will have Adult 

Religious Education/Fellowship, immedi-

ately after a brief Coffee Hour.  Our regu-

lar meeting place will be downstairs at the 

Bookstore!   
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  !ƭƻƘŀΣ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΗ 

 
.ȅ ƴƻǿΣ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƎŜŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ƴǳǎǘ 
ƘŀǾŜ ƎƻƴŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƎƻǧŜƴ ǳǎŜ 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜǿ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ ŎƭŀǎǎƳŀǘŜǎΣ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜǎ 
ŀƴŘ ŜǘŎΦ  !ǎ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ 9ŎŎƭŜǎƛŀǎǝŎŀƭ ¸ŜŀǊ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ 
ƻƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мǎǘΣ ƻǳǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ 
ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ тǘƘΦ 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘǎΣ !ƭƛŎŜ 
aŀƭƛŎƪ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŘƛǊŜŎǝƴƎ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ  
aŀƘŀƭƻΣ !ƭƛŎŜΣ ŦƻǊ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǎ ŀ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ŦƻǊ άмт ȅŜŀǊǎΦέ  LŦ ȅƻǳ 
ǎŜŜ !ƭƛŎŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ-
ǘŜǊƳ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪΦ  L ŀƳ ǾŜǊȅ 
ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǘƘŀǘ !ƭƛŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜ Ƴȅ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ 
 
!ƭǎƻΣ .ƛƎ aŀƘŀƭƻ ǘƻ [ǳŎƛŀƴ {ŀƛƪŜǾȅŎƘ ŦƻǊ 
ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭŜǊǎ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ  L ŀƳ ǎǳǊŜ 
ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƛƴƅǳŜƴŎŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŜƴǎΦ 
 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŦƻǳǊ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ tǊŜ-Y ǘƻ IƛƎƘ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭΥ 

tǊŜ-Y ǘƻ нƴŘ DǊŀŘŜ /ƭŀǎǎ - ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΥ  

 !ƭƛŎŜ aŀƭƛŎƪΣ WŀƳƛŜ bǳƴƴΣ aŀǊƛŀ bŀǾŀƭ 

оǊŘ ǘƻ сǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ /ƭŀǎǎ - ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΥ  

 aƛƴŘȅ {ŎƻǊŘƛƭƛǎ 

тǘƘ ŀƴŘ уǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ /ƭŀǎǎ - ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΥ  

 !ƭƳŀ /Ƙǳ 

фǘƘ ǘƻ мнǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ /ƭŀǎǎ - ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΥ  

 {Ƙƻǘŀ aƪƘŜƛŘȊŜΣ 5ƛƳƛǘǊƛƻǎ bƛŎƘƻƭŀǎΣ ϧ !ƭƛƴŀ 
{ŀǊŀǎ 

DǊŜƎ aŀƭƛŎƪ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŜŀŎƘ ƻƭŘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀōƻǳǘ 
ǘƘŜ ƛŎƻƴǎ ƛƴǎƛŘŜ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴŀƭƭȅΦ 

 
L ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ 
ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ 
¢ƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ 
{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ тǘƘΦ  ¢ƘŜ .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŀǘŜǊǎ 
ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΦ  
/ƭŀǎǎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀōƻǳǘ мр ǘƻ нл ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ŀƊŜǊ 
ǘƘŜ [ƛǘǳǊƎȅΦ 
!ƭǎƻΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ aŜŜǝƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
.ƻƻƪ {ǘƻǊŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎΦ  L 
ŀǎƪ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ  
²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǝƳŜ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜΣ 
ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ ƻƴΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ 
ǎƛƎƴ ǎƻƳŜ ŦƻǊƳǎ ǘƻƻΦ 
 
L ŀƳ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ 
ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǎ ŀ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ L ǿŀƴǘ 
ƻǳǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŘƻΦ  IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ 
ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ L ƴŜŜŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇ όŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎύ ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƭƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǿ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƛǘƘΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ 
 

Lƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ 
tǊŜǎΦ bƛŎƻƭŜ 
 
 

 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ bŜǿǎ 
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LENTEN RECIPE 

by Alexandra Helene 
 

Fat-Melting Vegetarian Chili  
Excerpt from the Dr. Oz Show  

Beans build muscles & hot spices boost 

metabolism to burn fat! 
 

3 Tbsp. vegetable oil 

2 1/2 cups diced red onions 

1 cup diced carrots 

2 peppers, diced 

1 1/2 cups diced sweet potato (1 medium sweet 

potato) 

2 cups diced mushrooms 

3 Tbsp. ground cumin 

1/2 tsp. crushed pepper flakes 

2 Tbsp. chili powder 

4 Tbsp. chopped garlic 

2 Tbsp. chopped jalapenos 

3 (14.5 oz.) cans diced, fire roasted tomatoes 

1 (15 oz.) can chickpeas 

1 (15 oz.) can  kidney beans 

1 (15 oz.) can black beans 

1 (15 oz.) can Adzuki beans 

2 Tbsp. dried oregano 

2 Tbsp. chopped chipotle in adobo sauce 

3 Tbsp. tomato paste 

1 tsp. ground cinnamon 

1 (10 oz.) bag frozen corn 

 

TOPPINGS: 

Diced Avocado 

2% Sour Cream 

Chopped Fresh Cilantro 

Sliced Scallions 

Limes 

 

In a large heavy-bottom pot, warm the oil and 

sauté onions, carrots, peppers, sweet potatoes, 

and mushrooms, stirring occasionally until the  

vegetables start to soften, about 10 minutes.   

Stir in the cumin, crushed pepper flakes and 

chili powder as well as the garlic and jalapeno 

and cook a few more minutes until fragrant.  

Add the tomatoes, all beans, and chickpeas, 

oregano, chipotle in adobo, tomato paste and 

cinnamon.  At this point you can add a little 

vegetable broth, vegetable juice, or water if 

you like your chili a little bit thinner.  Cover 

and simmer for 15 minutes, stir in the corn; 

cook 5 more minutes until corn is heated 

through.  Serve with diced avocados, sour 

cream, scallions, cilantro, and spritz with a 

little lime if you desire. 

----------------- 
  

 


